ECKLES TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES

MAY 17, 2011

Attendance:

Township Chairman:  Dennis Zeto
Township Supervisor: Don Hazeman

Township Supervisor: Ervin Blom

Township Supervisor:  Cory Wilson
Township Supervisor: Mel Milender

Township Treasurer:  Joyce Vold
Township Clerk: Mary Lou Milender
Visitors present:  John Schocker, Fred Kelm, Merlin Vold, Thore Thorson, Gary Coan, Bill Schroeder, Matt Murray, Russ Gustafson, and Don Mechtel.
Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m. with listed members present.
Minutes of the April 19, 2011 Town Board Meeting were read.  Motion by Mel Milender,
seconded by Ervin Blom to approve the minutes as read. Motion carried unanimously.
The Treasurers Report for the month ending April 30, 2011 was read:


Cash by fund balances are:
      General Fund = $751.54; R&B Fund = $18,601.93; Fire Fund = $196.67
      Cemetery Fund = $5,573.78 for a total cash balance of $25,123.92.            .

Motion by Cory Wilson seconded by Ervin Blom to approve the Treasurer's Report.  Subject to audit.  Motion carried unanimously.   
Bills presented:   Checks #3926 and #3928 thru # 3938 and #3944 & #3545 and #3947 and #3949 thru 3955 for a total of $18,284.24 were approved for payment. Motion by Don Hazeman seconded by Cory Wilson to pay the bills as submitted with one exception, check #3897 issued to North Country First Responders was pulled until further discussion. We need to stipulate that this check will be researched with MAT before we approve such spending.  Motion carried unanimously.
Motion by Mel Milender, seconded by Don Hazeman to put the $50,000 CD maturing on June 9, 2011 into a savings account until we need it.  The other two CD's are to roll over.  Motion carried unanimously.
Matt Murray presented the Town Board with a new plat which Steve Hill intends to develop on Eckles Road called Eckles Grassy Knolls.   The board discussed all water issues that could potentially be a problem. They moved to amend the road agreement. 

Motion by Mel Milender to accept the plat with a revised road agreement to make all exits only  allowed off of Grassy Knoll Lane.  No lots shall provide direct access onto township roads.   Also Block 1, Lot 4 will have a drainage easement in the SW corner and further no culvert will be allowed parallel to Eckles Road under Grassy Knoll Lane NW.   A leveling/overflow culvert shall be installed parallel to Balsam under Grassy Knoll Lane N.W.   Seconded by Cory Wilson. 
Motion carried unanimously.    Cory Wilson was very pleased that the zoning by the airport authority would come into effect for this new development.
Cory Wilson reported that the road clean up on May 11, 2011 was a good turn out of the same people.  The ads were great to notify the participants.   However, Cory feels we still need to have a mailer sent out so all of the residents of Eckles Township are aware of what we are doing. He feels we should advertise the garbage bags will be available for pickup at the Town Board meeting prior to the night we clean up.

Mary Lou Milender, Ervin Blom and John Schocker attended the Fema meeting at the Sheriffs Office. We informed them of what the flood damages were this year.    A representative from Fema will come to take a look and make a decision if we are eligible for funding on Balsam road which was flooded in three different locations.

Road Report:    Due to the flooding some work on the high priority roads needed to be put on hold or moved down until the roads which need emergency work can be completed.   They are:
#1 Balsam Road by Zeto's

#2 Mayflower Road btwn Eckles & Nature (surveyed and need easement)

#3 Flat Balsam ROW clearing, regrade & gravel

#4 Crack repair on the tarred roads in Sousa, Porta Plata & Forest Edge
#5 Whistler Drive

#6 Hollyhock - ditch and apply gravel
#7 The other two locations on Balsam Road by Thore Thorsons West of Scribner.
There will be no chloride placed on the roads this year due to the emergency road repair and status of funding.  

The clerk was directed to send a letter to Matt Murray to get Mayflower surveyed by June 1st.  If he is unable to get it done by then, we are to contact another surveyor because it needs to be done before the work can be completed.

Bill Schroeder informed the Town Board that Pete's Lane is flooded as well.   The road supervisors were told to get out there and take pictures.

Shooting Sports Report:   Nothing to report.   

Rural Fire Association Report:  The Bemidji Fire Dept. had 157 calls for service in April 2011. These calls included:

· Three Structure Fires
· Two Grass/Brush Fires

· 29 Emergency Medical Calls

· One water rescue

· Two motor vehicle accidents with injuries

· One Natural Gas leak

· Four carbon monoxide incidents

· 2 airport standbys

Motion by Cory Wilson, seconded by Mel Milender to authorize the clerk to get software for her computer, not exceed $400.00.   Motion carried unanimously.    
Don Hazeman contacted some of the townships surrounding Eckles and had similar populations to see what they were paying their clerks and treasurers.   He discovered that the 

majority of them were paying much more than what Eckles pays.  Motion by Don Hazeman, seconded by Cory Wilson to raise the clerks salary to $1,500 a year/and $100.00 per meeting and raise the treasurers salary to $1,000 a year/and $100.00 per meeting.   Motion carried unanimously.
Motion by Mel Milender, seconded by Ervin Blom to place Class V down the center of the cemetery to enable trucks to turn around and unload.   Motion carried unanimously.

Motion by Cory Wilson, seconded by Don Hazeman to adjourn.   Meeting adjourned at 10:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Lou Milender




Dennis Zeto
Township Clerk




Chairman
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